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28th June 2023 
 
Class Structure 2023-24 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
Following announcement of teachers’ classes for next academic year in the newsletter, please find 
further information below.  
 

Next year, we will return to our ‘usual’ class structure, with our Year One cohort split across Blossom 
and Willow Classes. Please note, all current reception pupils will be in Year One and will be taught the 
same Year One Curriculum regardless of the allocated class. Parents whose children will be in Year 
One in Blossom Class will be invited in to talk with Mrs McDowall or Mrs Grant.  
 
 
Please note, that the names in italics on the below structure are provisional at this stage as we are 
hoping to recruit a further member of support staff to support some of our SEN learners.  
 
The class structure for September 2023 will be as follows – 
 

Blossom YR/Y1 
 

Willow Y1/2 Oak Y3/4 Redwood Y5/6 

Mrs McDowall (M,T,W) 
& Mrs Grant (W, Th, F) 

 

Miss Thomas Miss Dyer 
 

Ms Holloway 
 

Mrs Hopkins (M,T,W) 
& Mrs Steel (Th, F) 

Miss Parton Mrs Allen (mornings) Mrs Hale*  
& Ms Harris*  

    

Mrs Hobbs will continue to teach, covering Planning, Preparation and Assessment time (PPA) in all 
classes. Miss Hale (known to the pupils as Miss Evie) will also be situated in a class while she completes 
her teaching assistant apprenticeship.  
 
* Mrs Hale (our trained Emotional Literacy Support Assistant [ELSA]) and Ms Harris (our Licenced Thrive 
Practitioner) will be working with individuals and groups across the school for several afternoons per 
week. 
 
Our teachers and teaching assistants are carefully planning and preparing for next year already and 
look forward to welcoming their ‘new’ class on our move up day, Tuesday 11th July. If your child will 
not be returning in September, please do inform me as soon as possible to help us plan. Please do not 
hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mr Cottrell 


